

# "PROMENADER"

VOL. 111 ISSUE 1

ROCHESTER N.Y.

**OCTOBER** 1964

## DELEGATES WORK HARD

At a well-run and efficiently organized business meeting, club delegates to the Rochester Area Federation of Western Round and Square Dance Clubs convened at Cutler Union on Tuesday, Sept. 29 for their first get-together of the new season.

Executive Secretary Bill Bibler, in his welcoming talk, thanked the members for their 100% attendance and proceeded to outline the rules and regulations that would be strictly adhered to in carrying on the business of the meetings. He also stressed informality in discussions and urged the delegates to vote as representatives of their clubs and not as individuals.

Minutes of the last meeting in June were read by Secretary Mary Blind; Treasurer Don Clark also made his report-at the moment, the Federation is solvent. Both statements were approved.

An application for admission to the Federation was received from the Triggers, a square dance club that has been in existence since January 1963.

Several letters were read and among them was one from Travelling Caller, Jack Livingston, asking for dance dates. Another from the Rochester Callers Association over the name of President Bill Bartsch suggesting areas of cooperative exploration in the promotion of square dancing in the area.

These and other matters were tabled temporarily because of the important urgency of Dance-O-Rama problems

Don Weekes, chairman of the 1965 Dance-O-Rama, brought the Federation members up-to-date on this annual affair which will be held April 3, 1965 at Vince's 50 Acres on

West Henrietta Road.

Four travelling callers have been hired: Dick Enderle, Kansas City, Missouri; Bern Aubuchon, St. Louis, Missouri; Gloria Rios, Westfield, Mass. and Ben Baldwin, Champaign, Ill. Charlie and Perkie Tucker have again agreed to teach and supervise the round dancing.

The capacity for the facility is 850 dancers at the most. In 1964, the Dance-O-Rama attracted just about 1000 dancers so that ticket sales must be limited. There will be no limit on dinner tickets.

Up to now there has been a three man committee: Don & Norma Weekes, chairman; Lou & Lillian Stork, wice-chairman (who will be chairman in 1966) and John and Jean Muench, caller chairman. However, on Don Weekes' asking, the following committees and their sponsoring clubs were selected;

Treasurer, Don & Dottie Clark; Callers, Rochester Rollaways; House, Country Twirlers and Boots 'N Slippers; Dancing Conditions and Equipment, Lima Grand Squares; Decorations, Irondequoit Squares; Tickets, Swinging Eights; Printing, EKC-O Squares; Dinner, Genesee Dancers and Publicity, Belles 'N Beaus.

Lou Stork reported on his activities for '66 Dance-O-Rama. After contacting various locations, he had narrowed his selections to Bishop Kearney High School, East and Ben Franklin High Schools and Vince's 50 Acres. It was deemed necessary because of future commitments that a choice be made at this meeting. After deliberation, the delegates again chose Vince's 50 Acres.

The next meeting of the Federation will be held on Tuesday, October 27.

# OFF TO THE ORIENT 2nd Installment

We arrived in Bangkok at 9:30 P.M., May 12, 1964. It was so hot aboard the plane, we felt it must have been afire. It was really frightening.

Next morning we took a trip on the Chao Phraya River, where life has changed very little over the past 100 years. Tiny sampans were afloat, the occupants hawking everything from needles to babies' teething rings. There were many of these craft and once we noticed a floating restaurant with charcoal broilers emitting spicy aromas. Others were occupied by merchants selling tropical fruits, rice cakes, banana leaves and flowers. A modern motor launch occasionally passed us as we stopped at various stilted houses to pick up the youngsters who were going to school.

The river is the market place as well as the local highway and is used for bathing, laundry, cooking etc. Canal-side babies must learn to swim as quickly as they learn to walk. We both felt this canal trip was the outstanding point of interest in the entire tour.

In the evening we went to a typical Thai restaurant where we enjoyed a good dinner and the dancing of the Thai Dancers. We later went shopping and I purchased some of the Thai dolls for my collection.

Our next stop was Singapore where we were guests for just one day at the Raffles Hotel, a real luxurious place.

On May 17 we left for Hongkong and attended a flower show, later touring the Island and dining at the Aberdeen Sea Palace, a floating restaurant.

After one of the days of sight-seeing we returned to our hotel and stopped in the cocktail lounge where some of the guests were dancing. Bob Van Antwerp, our caller, persuaded the manager to let us show them something about square dancing. We promptly formed a couple of sets and really did a job.

Arriving in the Philippine Islands on May 21, we went to a square dance in the evening. It was almost too hot to dance but we thoroughly enjoyed meeting and dancing with the Filipino people. May 23rd we left

on a hydrofoil boat trip to Corregidor where we took pictures of the ruins. Later that afternoon we left for Honolulu. Upon our arrival we were presented with orchid leis by the square dancers and on May 24 we danced with 30 squares. Had a wonderful time and regrested leaving the following day for the U.S.A.

......Charles & Betty Podgers

# SNAP -O- GRAPH

The GERMEROTHS, George and Florence...
President of Boots 'N Slippers...live at 3745 Latta Road in Greece...have three children, Ryan 11, Wanda 15 and Sharon 17...the girls are active in Shirts and Skirts.

George and Florence were first indoctrinated in the square dancing movement with the Country Twirlers...later in 1963, together with the Don Newtons, formed Boots 'N Slippers...graduated 19 couples the first year.

George is a former chief of the North Greece Volunteers and when not chasing fires sells fire fighting equipment...also operates a successful "tonsorial parlor" in his home.. Florence, a Canadian gal, is most interested in church organizations...George's mother, Melinda, has been postmaster of North Greece since 1945 (if you do not receive PROMENADER on time, see mother G).

The Germeroths and the Boots'N Slippers kept dancing alive, primarily for their beginners, with a series of dances at Manitou Beach this past summer...over 400 couples attended.

## NEWS DEADLINE

Club reporters and other contributors to PRO-MENADER are reminded that news deadline for Nov. issue will be Oct. 17th. Please include confirming schedule of your club dance schedule so that the calendar will be exact and up to date. Thanks.

PROMENADER published monthly October thru September. Sponsored by Rochester Area Federation of Western Round and Square Dance Clubs. Subscription \$1.50.

Editors

Bill Bibler 341 Spencer Rd. Roch. 14609 BU-8-2330

Lew Dietz 70 Barons Rd. Roch. 14617 FI-2-3317

Business Manager Bill Harvey

32 Lee Garden Pk. Roch. 14624 FA-8-7897

# FEDERATION DANCE DATES IN THE ROCHESTER AREA

OCTOBE	R 1964		2011 211112 211 21		
1	Thu	Gen	Duffin	Cutler Union	8:00
2	Fri	B'nS	Bartsch	Henry St. School, Hilton	8:30
	Fri	LGS	Stumbo	Lima Town Hall	8:30
$\frac{2}{3}$	Sat	Sw8	Bartsch	Hosea Rogers School	8:15
5	Mon	#B&B	Harris	West Ridge School	8:00
5	Mon	**FA	Tucker	Echo Club	8:30
7	Wed	ES	Reilly	Kodak Office Auditorium	8:00
•		Belles	'n Beaus Night	Model office marterfull	0.00
8	Thu	Gen	Harris	Cutler Union	8:00
9	Fri	B'nS	Brunshidle	Henry St. School, Hilton	8:30
9	Fri	LGS	Stumbo	Lima Town Hall	8:30
9	Fri	*RR	Duffin	Brighton Presb. Church	8:30
10	Sat	CT	Bartsch	Florence Brasser School	8:15
10	Sat	IrS	Kennedy	Pardee School	8:00
12	Mon	#B&B	Harris	Greece Y.M.C.A.	0.00
12	Mon	**FA	Tucker	Echo Club	8:30
14	Wed	ES	McQuade	Kodak Office Auditorium	8:00
15	Thu	Gen	Duffin	Cutler Union	8:00
16	Fri	B'nS	Bartsch	Henry St. School, Hilton	8:30
16	Fri	LGS	Stumbo	Lima Town Hall	8:30
17	Sat	Sw8	Bob Wright	Hosea Rogers School	8:15
19	Mon	#B&B	Harris	West Ridge School	8:00
19	Mon	**FA	Tucker	Echo Club	8:30
$\overline{21}$	Wed	ES	Reilly	Kodak Office Auditorium	8:00
Boots 'n Slippers Night					
22	Thu	Gen	Harris	Cutler Union	8:00
$\overline{23}$	Fri	B nS	Trainor	Henry St. School, Hilton	8:30
$\overline{23}$	Fri	LGS	Stumbo	Lima Town Hall	8:30
23	Frí	*RR	Duffin	Brighton Presb. Church	8:30
24	Sat	CT	Bartsch	Florence Brasser School	8:15
24	Sat	IrS	Kennedy	Pardee School	8:00
			Walk #2	141409 201001	0.00
26	Mon	#B&B	Marshall Flippo	West Ridge School	8.00
26	Mon	**FA	Tucker	Echo Ciub	8:30
28	Wed	ES	Trainor	Kodak Office Auditorium	8:00
29	Thu	Gen	Pratt	Cutler Union	8:00
			e Party		
30	Fri	LGS	Stumbo	Lima Town Hall	8:30
			e <sup>v</sup> en Costume Party		
30	Fri	*RR	Duffĭ'n	Brighton Presb. Church	8:30
31	Sat	CT	Brunshidle	Florence Brasser School	8:15
31	Sat	Sw8	Bartsch	Hosea Rogers School	8:15
NOVEMBER 1964					
2	Mon	#В&В	Harris	West Ridge School	8:00
2	Mon	**FA	Tucker	Echo Club	8:30
4	Wed	ES	Reilly	Kodak Office Auditorium	8:00
5	Thu	Gen	Duffin	Cutler Union	8:00
6	Fri	B nS	Bartsch	Henry St. School, Hilton	8:30
6	Fri	LGS	Stumbo	Lima Town Hall	8.30
7	Sat	Sw8	Bartsch	Hosea Rogers School	8:15
8	Sun	LGS	Stumbo	Lima Town Hall	4:00
Smorgasbord supper and dance					
9	Mon	#В&В	Duffin	West Ridge School	8:00
9	Mon	**FA	Tucker	Echo Club	8:30
11	Wed	ES	McQuade	Kodak Office Auditorium	8:00
$\frac{12}{12}$	Thu	Gen	Harris	The Barn Solve C.	8:00
13 13	Fri Fri	B'nS LGS	Brunshidle	Henry St. School, Hilton	8:30
$\frac{13}{13}$	Fri	*RR	Stumbo Duffin	Lima Town Hall Brighton Presb. Church	8:30 8:30
	*Dances	are closed o	out of town quests ca	all $C0$ -6-7725 for arrangements	2.50
**Space is limited, call OS-1-3976 for arrangements					

\*\*Space is limited, call OS-1-3976 for arrangements #Space is limited, call UN-5-9507 or GR-3-3559 for reservations

# CHANGE IN ME

Dance by Marjorie and Johnny LeClair Record: Sets in Order 3146

POSITION: Open, facing LOD, with inside hands joined.

FOOTWORK: Opposite, directions for M except as noted.

# Meas. INTRODUCTION

1- 2 (Wait pickup note) APART,-,TOUCH,-; TOGETHER,-, TOUCH (to semi-closed),

## PART A

- 1- 4 (Fwd) STEP, CLOSE, STEP,-; STEP, CLOSE, STEP,-; CUT, BACK, CUT, BACK; APART, TOUCH, TOGETHER, TOUCH;
- 5- 9 (Vine apart) SIDE, BEHIND, SIDE, BRUSH; (Together) SIDE, BEHIND, FACE, TOUCH; TURN TWO-STEP; TURN TWO-STEP; TWIRL(R),-,2, (to semiclosed)-;
- 10-18 Repeat Meas. 1-9 ending in Semiclosed pos facing LOD. PART B
- 19-22 (Hitch) FWD, CLOSE, BACK, -; BACK, CLOSE, FWD, -; (Scissors) SIDE, CLOSE, CROSS, -; SIDE, CLOSE, CROSS, -;
- 23-27 (Limp) SIDE, BEHIND, SIDE, BEHIND; SIDE, TOUCH, SIDE, TOUCH; TURN TWO-STEP; TURN TWO-STEP; TWIRL,\_, 2, (to Semi-closed)-;
- 28-36 Repeat Meas. 19-27 ending in Semiclosed pos facing LOD DANCE ROUTINE THRU TWICE ENDING:

APART, TOUCH, TOGETHER, TOUCH; TWIRL, 2, 3, BOW

Fun note: On each TWIRL everyone calls, "Yea Man".

# QUICKIE WORKSHOP

SPLIT CIRCULATE ... by Ray Vierra, Concord, California:

From an ocean wave, on the call split circulate, the persons in the center of the ocean wave step apart. The two groups of four then progress forward in their own respective circles of four a quarter of the way to assume a new position with the working couple across the set.

# FOR SALE

FOR SALE

Record player, two Speakers
Newcomb Model TR-1625
Ideal for basement parties, club
dances or professional calling.
Excellent condition.
Call CO 6-8876

# SUMMIT MEETING

Big-wigs in the Rochester Federation Area got together at the House of Clark out Henrietta way on Sunday, Sept. 13.

The Bill Biblers, Don Clarks and Dick Blinds, officers of the Federation, were hosts to the Presidents of the 10 area clubs at an unprecedented joint discussion meeting concerning the present and future problems of square dancing in this area.

The talk assumed a panel routine with Executive Secretary Bill Bibler guiding the questions and answers. Type and rate of growth of square dancing in our area; should more positive action be taken to stimulate interest such as, a program with local industries to support instruction classes—these were typical of some of the topics.

The subject of Dance-O-Rama was discussed quite fully: time and space problems; consideration of a different approach relative to including the new graduates with the more experienced dancers; should the Federation sponsor two dances, one a graduation dance for all club class graduates and then a dance for the more experienced dancers at a different time of year

Also a lively interest was shown for the coordination of dance dates for Travelling Callers to prevent possible conflicts with scheduled dances of other clubs.

These and similar problems were discussed frankly and honestly by all participants in this new approach to the furtherance of closer relationship among the clubs.

## BEHIND THE MIKE WITH RCA

The first meeting of the Rochester Callers Association was held Sunday, Sept. 20 at Webster Town Hall with Bill Bartsch presiding. Special workshops are being planned in the near future and guests will be invited.

Anyone interested in calling or round dance instruction is cordially invited to attend the next meeting on Sunday, Oct. 18 at 2:30 P.M. at Webster Town Hall.

Further information may be obtained by calling Bill Bartsch, ED-4-4262 or Don Pratt  $\rm HO-7-0887$ ,

....Don Pratt, vice-chairman

# **CLUB NEWS**

# FIDDLE A ROUNDS

There's something new at FAR's these days-a tango! After numerous two steps, waltzes and polkas, the Tuckers have taught "Tango Adios" for a change of pace. Between "throw outs" and "cortes", our first attempts may have resembled fencing lessons or adagio dancing; but after a bit of practice, it looks as though the dance has been well received by the members

In place of a review dance this month, we learned "Hoot 'n Toot", a snappy, little round that we hope to see picked up by the clubs in the area.

Helen Principe has been missed at our recent dances, and we are happy to hear that she is making a speedy recovery and will be with us again soon.

Last call for hopeful round dance candidates! This year's classes in round dance basics have just begun and anyone still interested in joining the group on Sunday evenings should contact the Tuckers.

...Ralph & Georgia Guenther

## EKC-O SQUARES

With the season barely started, not much club news has developed. Summer activities were the prime conversation topics, including the Prudhommes weekend. Lil and Lou Stork, Doris and Bill Wolff. Doris and Chuck Rademaker, Gwen and Carl Presgrave, as well as Marion and Linc Osborne were among the many EKC-O Squares there.

Our open dance Monday, Sept. 14th, was a sell-out so to speak. Many club dancers were present to sell the idea of square dancing but every couple didn't bring a couple. Keep working at it!

Actually, we won't see how our club shapes up until almost the end of October since the 2nd and 3rd club nites are national caller dances. Jim McQuade and Tom Trainor will fill the void created by Art Harris' absence! We look forward to a very favorable response to our new additions to the calling staff. Altho new to Rochester, they are seasoned callers anxious to please, so please don't you be anxious

A system of co-relating the figures used by all 3 callers will assure a smooth continuity of material throughout the season.

Altho our members are encouraged to learn the Basics of round dancing at the various round dance clubs, current dances will be taught. During the period between tips, the rounds will be cued through the dance so that all may enjoy this activity with a minimum of skull scratching memorization.

Here's to a bigger 'n better square dance season. Keep smiling and we'll see you around the sets

... Gerry 'n Chuck Prister

#### LIMA GRAND SQUARES

The goblins are coming to the October 30th dance which will be a Hallow'een costume party. Shake out your costumes and don your funny false faces and join us for fun, frolic and dancing.

A smorgasbord dance is on the calendar for Sunday, November 8th. Dancing starts at 4 P.M. The price of the dinner is \$2.00 per person. The dance is \$2.00 per couple for non-members and \$1.50 per couple for members. Reservations are limited to 150 people, and must be in by October 30th. You can write to Don Creager, 26 Rodney Dr., Honeoye Falls or call him at 194M for your reservations.

On November 20th, the Irondequoit Squares will be our guests

... Mary and Ken Sorensen

# IRONDEQUOIT SQUARES

Sept. 12th brought the Squares together for the first time this season in an open house-mixer type of dance.

Our own "Donald" Kennedy was on hand to do the honors and will be with us for the remainder of the year. It was a real fun night with many of our guests being prospective members of our lesson sessions as well as old friends. A special, BIG hello to the Huss' Triggers who were there en masse

(Cont'd On Next Page)

IRONDEQUOIT SQUARES (Cont<sup>\*</sup>d.)
The lesson sessions got off to a fine start with Chuck Prister holding forth at the Laurelton School. Best wishes to hard working Chuck and all our fine students.

Saturday, October 24th, is a night you will want to circle on your calendar. We have scheduled Ghost Walk #2 and all those who were with us for #1 last year will recall the fun and frolic. Of course, you must come in costume—the funnier the better—appropros to square dancing or not. Who knows, perhaps the "Square Ghost" will put in an appearance again or spend the full evening with us. So save the date!

Whether or not you eat Pizza or not (remember the Pizzeria Club)--(A fine, upstanding group: Editor's note)--or wear a large hat (remember the Mad Hatters)--(Frankly, no, we don't: Editor's note)--you are always welcome at the Irondequoit Squares.

...Paul and Anne Mutter

## **AUTHENTIC**

WESTERN AND SQUARE DANCE CLOTHING

For

MEN

WOMEN

CHILDREN

Records

Jewelry

Books

Boots

F-BAR-H RANCHWEAR, INC. 1596 Niagara Falls Blvd. Tonawanda, New York Phone 716/836-4790

## GENESEE DANCERS

Due to circumstances beyond our control we have not yet made our way to a club dance for this season. Consequently, news is at a premium. We do have a few unverified reports such as:

Helen Principe, despite recent surgery, attended last week's dance. We understand she didn't dance yet but we know she will not remain on the sidelines for long. A real "pro", isn't she?

A group of Genesees is planning a visit to the domain of Gloria Rios. Those of us who have danced to Gloria's calling can readily understand why—she is an extremely

competent caller with a great individuality and lots of fun.

Another interesting plan--some of our neighbors were to go to Canada and were taking the "banner" with them. Sounds like good advertising for us. We wish we knew more about it so we could tell you.

Did you notice that "Teen Twirlers" are getting started for the 1964-65 season? There never will be a dirth of square dancers as long as there are people like our Westwaters who so willingly give their time and energy to interest these young people in our square dance movement. We all owe them our gratitude for the warmth, generosity and enthusiasm which they so graciously give to the young beginners.

There is always a bit of nostalgia at the start of a square dance season. One wonders why there are so many nice people who don't show up any more. Where, for instance, are Adrian and Eloise DeVisser, George and Marian Kerridge, John and Evelyn Taillie, John and Dorothy White, Ralph and Jeanne Miles and dozens of others? Perhaps we should have a "homecoming" dance and go all out to get these people re-oriented.

Please, if you care to read the news in PRO-MENADER, do try to see that your reporter gets a chance to get it in. Thank you.
...Hazel Root

# ROCHESTER ROLLAWAYS

A tip of our sombrero to Don Duffin for initiating Rollaway's season with a super dance program. He dished up some really tasty hash of old and new figures, had some pleasing new singing calls and generated a lot of enthusiasm among the dancers. If he and Charlie Tucker continue to keep us as happy, and noisy and busy, we'll have a wonderfully good season.

We enjoyed having the Don Bennetts of Delaware as club guests that night.

As for other news, I've tried keeping my ear to the ground (a la Kay Doris) but didn't learn much except that it's an awkward position. I did hear that that certain long legged bird is hovering over one of our nicest couples. But, if I'm going to grind out these literary gems every month I want to make sure they're read. So watch this column for a later announcement.

(Cont'd, On Next Page)

ROCHESTER ROLLAWAYS (Cont'd,)
I might mention that I carelessly omitted
the Stearnses when listing dancers who
spent an August week-end at Gloria Rios
I'm not surprised that I skipped a name,
for I knew 23 Rollaway couples who had
been on one or more square dance vacations.

Sept. 25th was the first of our two guest night dances, but I can't report on that dance as the Harveys, unfortunately, had to miss it. We were hosting a pajama party.

Special note to Helen Principe: we're so glad you're back in circulation. It just doesn't seem right when you aren't at Rollaways.

We're sorry that Pat Palmer may not be dancing with us for awhile. She went to the hospital at the end of Sept. for an operation. She told me what it was called but now I can't spell it.

Don't forget, all future Rollaway dances will be held at the Brighton Presbyterian Church on East Avenue at Winton. 8:30 is our starting time.

P.S. The P. J. party was our daughter's not ours

## BOOTS-N-SLIPPERS

The 1964 season officially began on Friday, Sept. 11th, with our first club dance of the year. Bill Bartsch was our rhythm caller and was excellent. Our starting times will be at 8:30 with the first half hour devoted to round dance instruction.

The rumor goes that one of your club member couples donned their western square dance clothes on a certain Saturday night to attend one of our summer dances at Manitou Beach only to discover there wasn't a dance!

Our club wishes to extend its appreciation and thanks to all the square dancing friends that attended the summer dances at Manitou Beach, helping to make the first year a huge success. All the clubs in Monroe County were represented plus Batavia, Medina, Albion, Buffalo, Florida and Canada. We hope to have more of the same next year.

Ask the George Mullans' how it seems to "rough it", eating sandwiches in a brand

new kitchen in a brand new home because they moved in a few days before the electricity was hooked up.

Gene and Herb Hitske are proud new grandparents for the first time.

Check Friday nite, Oct 23rd for the Hallowe'en costume dance with Tom Trainor calling the tips.

...Gene and Lucille Muller

## SWINGING EIGHTS

When the Swinging 8's got to Hosea Rogers School and all set for the first dance of the year with their new caller Bill Bartsch, we were confronted with a darkened building and locked doors. We spent a chilly half hour waiting to be let in. Bill soon warmed us up with some of his hot hash calls but what a welcome for him.

Our open dance, Sept. 15, was not a roaring success either-let's promote the club-Swinging 8's-so we can welcome more newcomers!

Our Sam Mitchell dance was a big success though. Earl and Bonnie Stafford played host to Sam who formerly called in Kansas City, Tucson and Lansing, Michigan where he is very popular. His wife, Betty, could not join him as their 3 children had just started back to school.

We wish Millie Guiffre a speedy recovery, We heard that she was hospitalized recently.

Congratulations are due Doris Wolf and Ed Colton--they've been at Kodak 25 years now.

...Kay Clark

# BELLES N BEAUS

Oh Boy! "Lezz Dance" 1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8, Square your sets!!

Some days it's better not to answer the telephone—but here we are! A splendid turnout Monday nite, Sept. 14. A real send off for another "B & B" year. It makes your caller, Art Harris (and Veratoo) and your officers, Charlie and Kathy Kunz (prexy), Fred and Grace Katerle (VP), Murray and Alice Maybee (treas.), and Bob and Ora Werner (sec'y.) feel very encouraged to see such happy people (that's the rest of us).

(Cont'd. On Next Page)

BELLES 'N BEAUS (Cont'd)

A good (?) group of Belles 'N Beaus motored, flew, ran, went and spent a very enjoyable and pleasant weekend at Prudhommes. Those telling tales about their wonderful time included: Ed and Eleanor Beahan, Hal and Fran Abberger, Clate and Jean Fiddler, Ed and Doris Haddleton, Verne and Marge Merle, Bud and Doris Regoord, Dick and Jeanne Van Hook, Bob and Ora Werner, Tom and Joan Ward, Harf and Caryl Weld, Bill and Eileen Wilkinson, Reggie and Gwen Wolfender and Whitey and Joy Zimmerman.

Our best to Ed and Sharlyn Taylor for a reporting season well done. Sharlyn's musical talent joined with Ed's publicity talent is a sure convincer that square dancing IS fun. It bubbles from these people--no reference to Ed's other avocations. And they are wonderful mixers too!

Our club will have a real life touch of romance--ask Marietta Hillis to show you what she has on her left hapd? Be sure Wally Edgar is standing by (he will be proudly). Congratulations to you both.

Our news runneth out--so-o-o "Lezz Dance".

P.S. Tell us everything! We'll find a way to print it.

... John and Marion Butler

## COUNTRY TWIRLERS

Our first dance of the Fall season was well attended. This was our open dance to have new dancers join in the fun of Western Square dancing. About 25 couples signed up to take lessons.

On Sept. 17 national caller, Joe Lewis, gave us a very good dance; he was most entertaining at the after-dance get-to-gether. Many dancers from other clubs attended.

Some of our brave members ventured to Sodus September 18,19 and 20 for a weekend of camping.

## ...Dot and Don Goldstein

NON-FEDERATION ACTIVITIES
FRIENDSHIP SQUARES is now being formed at the Floyd Winslow School on Pinnacle Rd. in Henrietta. 1st and 3rd Saturdays starting

Henrietta. 1st and 3rd Saturdays starting Oct. 3. Don Pratt calling. Beginners classes every Monday night from 8-10 P.M. starting Oct. 5 at the above location. Call LU-9-2672 or HO-7-0887.

ROCHESTER TEEN TWIRLERS meet every Friday night at Cutler Union, University Ave. and Goodman St. Caller Frank Gillig. Open dances on 2nd and 4th Fridays for older young people-University students new in the city and married and others attending other colleges or working Directors are Dr. & Mrs. Waldo Westwater, 159 Wisner Rd. and Mr. and Mrs. John Faragher, 40 Tamarack Dr.

8



D.H.HICKS 175 BELMEADE RD. 14617